REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 8, 2021
(Social distancing and attendance limitations in place)

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on February 8, 2021. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners P. Hubbard, D. Hyle, J. Shay, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. Due to COVID precautions in between vaccinations Commissioner Dixon was not present but listened to the meeting via Zoom but did not participate, count as quorum or vote.
MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	3
	2/8/2021
	$133,063.47

	Sewer Claims on
	3
	2/8/2021
	$165,565.68

	P&L Claims on
	3
	2/8/2021
	$39,670.72

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	3
	2/8/2021
	$1,250.00

	Fire Equipment Reserve
	3
	2/8/2021
	$126,540.82


AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
SET PUBLIC HEARING – POLICE REFORM

B. Lovett reported that in June 2020 Governor Cuomo signed into executive order requiring each local government in New York State to adopt a policing reform policy by April 1, 2021. The City has put together a committee that has met and have come up with an updated police policy procedure document that they recommend being adopted. The City will hold a public forum on the topic to welcome input and potential suggestions. Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle to set the public forum date and time for Monday, February 22, 2021 at 7:15 p.m.
AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

DONATION ACCEPTANCE – MOBILE LED CONSTRUCTION LIGHT TOWER

B. Lovett reported that Barry VanDreason, the recreation supervisor has secured a donation of a mobile LED construction light tower from Empire State Highway Contractors Association. The unit is estimated at a value of $2,000, they are $6,000 - $8,000 as new units. The Commission thanked Empire State Highway Contractors Association for the donation and a motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard that the City accept the donation of the mobile LED construction light tower from Empire State Highway Contractors Association.
AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall


Motion was made by J. Shay seconded by D. Hyle to adjourn.
AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall










Michael Holmes



City Clerk
